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At our January meeting we approved our 2021 budget 
and appointed two committees.  The audit committee will 
review the Club’s 2020 financial records, and another will 
review and update our Roster Book for 2021.  A cursory 
review of the By-Laws did not reveal any sections  
requiring change.  We are exploring secure and less  
expensive electronic methods of conducting our officer’s 
elections which would require a change in the By-Laws.  
We will re-visit this topic later in the year, after  
researching our options. 
We are fast approaching our first tournament of the year.  
A perennial favorite, the Sweetheart Couples Tournament 
is on Saturday, February 13th.  Please see the flyer in this 
bulletin or on the Pro Shop’s bulletin board.  Contact Dan 
Rawlins, our Tournament Director, if you have any  
questions.  If you want to play and do not have a partner, 
let Dan know and he will hook you up!  There are ladies 
from the Women’s Golf Club that would like to play.   
Sign-up sheets are in the Pro Shop.  If you have not 
signed up yet, do it now, so you don’t get left out of the 
fun! 
We have plans for seven additional tournaments this year 
and we are planning to have a reprise of the popular  
Monster Tournament on November 10th!  Because  
November’s weekends are already booked, we have  
decided to conduct it on our normal Wednesday Game 
Day.  It’s a chance to test your skills from unusual tee box 
locations and pin placements that will have you muttering!  
Although some members renew at different times during 
the year, most of us renewed on January 1st.  If you have 
forgotten to renew, please act quickly as you will not be 
eligible to play in the Wednesday Game or Men’s Club 
Tournaments.  You will also not be able to post scores 
from outside play.  Be aware that the SCGA now requires 
a unique email address to log in to the GHIN mobile app 
and ghin.com.  If your spouse or partner is a golfer, they 
cannot share an email address with you! 
You may have noticed that the entire length of the left side 
of hole #4 is marked with green-topped red stakes as a 
penalty area.  This area is a non-playable hazard.  If your 
ball enters this area, play it just like the right side of hole 
#9, take a drop where you entered the hazard and add 
one penalty stroke.  You cannot play out of this area! 
As you read this bulletin, remember a large amount of the 
expense of the Bulletin is provided by sponsor’s donations 
with businesses in the community.  If you utilize their  
business or service, please thank them, express your  
appreciation for their support and let them know you saw 
their ad in the Bulletin and/or on a tee box during a  
tournament.  They really want to know! 
Remember our Board meetings are on the first  
Wednesday of the month after golf around 1:30 pm in the 
Magnolia Room.  Hope to see you there! 
Play your best, play ‘em down and have fun! 

 President’s  
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Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 

2021 Board of Directors 

2021 Tournament Schedule 
 

Sweetheart Tournament                  February 13
th
 

Spring Kickoff (4 Ball Qualifier)        March 13
th
 & 14

th
  

President’s Cup & VP Cup                            April 24
th 

Member/Guest                              May 8
th
 

Club Championship                            June 4
th
, 5

th
, 6

th
 

Stag Day                                              September 11
th 

Monster Day Tournament                     November 10
th 

Fall Member/Member                  November 13
th & 

14
th
  

Christmas Tournament                         December 11
th
  

Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

 

Promote Honesty and Integrity in the game of golf. 
Promote the enjoyment of, and participation in, the game of 

golf for all members. 
Arrange games and tournaments that are fun,  

fair and inclusive. 
Provide financial disclosure and administer the Club’s  

assets in a professional and business like manner. 
Promote sportsmanship and care for the golf course 

 

The Men’s Golf Club Board of Directors 
Meets the First Wednesday  

of Each Month 

 

Club Historian     TBD      james-
magill1926@gmail.com                   

 

SCGA Rep.       Dudley Thompson 951-244-6505  
 jthompso2@aol.com                              

 

Golf Pro         Pat Kemball     951-246-1782  
 patkemball@pga.com 

President        Bruce Wallace   602 329 8029 

1ST VP-Handicap   Rick Halsey     951 202 0865 

2ND VP-Wed Game   Chuck Newsom  951 775 6640 

Treasurer       Jason Jernigan   951 318 8375  

Secretary        Tom Scudieri   602 799 2100 

Tournaments     Dan Rawlins      714 907 5418 

Public Relations    Andrew Quinn  714 342 8118 

Membership/Rules  John Reed     562 755 1549 

Social          Jerry Watson   928 308 9276 

Green Committee  Dave Nickel    310 930 6801 
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Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 

2021 Board of Directors 

President         Ina Pickard       951-244-3062 
              bobandina@gmail.com    
 
Major Tourn        Linda Kamashian    951-244-3675
    1st VP         lkamashian@ca.rr.com   
 
Handicap         Norma Yarbrough    951-244-8753 
    2nd VP       normajyarbrough@msn.com     
 
Tuesday Tournaments                                                        
              Kathy Homewood    951-403-3124 
              kmhomewood@gmail.com  
Recording Secretary                                                         
              Kathy Voss       951-742-2413
              kathyvoss83@gmail.com  
 
Treasurer         Lila Gann        951-244-6863 
              llgann@verizon.net 
 
Membership       Donna Nunes      951-244-9066 
              dknunes@ca.rr.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary         
              Babette Stubbs     951-244-5335 
              stubbsins@outlook.com 
     
Rules            Joanna Spiller      951-244-1553 
              dinosaurs35@verizon.net  
 
Social           Nancy Zimmerman   916-825-4356 
              Nancyz0880@gmail.com  

2021 Tournament Schedule 
Beat the Pro                    January 19 

Valentine Tournament             February 9 

SB&R Tournament                       March 25 

Club Championship                 March 16, 18, 23 

Senior Championship                   April 20, 27 

Member Guest                     May 14 

President’s Cup                         June 15, 22 

Couples Eclectic                 July 13, 20 

Member/Member Eclectic       September 14, 16, 21 

Jack & Jill Charity                           November 20 

Christmas Tournament                   December 14                

Canyon Lake Women’s Golf Club 
Mission Statement 

Our Mission is to create and maintain a friendly atmosphere in 
which golfers of all abilities can participate in, and enjoy, the 
game of golf. We will promote our primary objective through 
camaraderie, social events, tournaments and recognition. 

We encourage equitable competition through proper  
handicapping, utilizing USGA standards  

We strive to be a source of pride and enjoyment for our  
members, guests and our community of Canyon Lake  

 

Women’s Golf Club Board of Directors  
Meets the First Tuesday of Each Month  

General Board Meetings 
February 2, May 4, August 3, November 2 

Here it is, February already and COVID hasn’t gone away 
so we are still limited in what we can do but so thankful that 
we have our beautiful course to keep us entertained.  We 
are luckier than most. 
The most improved players from December to January are 
KK Beecher, Linda Johnson, Betty Henry, Barbara Spraul 
and Linda Kamashian.  Keep up the good golfing. 
We had our Beat the Pro tournament on January 19

th
.  This 

is a win-win tournament.  You can bet anywhere from $10 
to $50 that your score will be lower than our favorite pro, 
Pat Kemball’s score.  Of course, Pat is playing scratch and 
we get to use our handicaps.  Pat gives us back our original 
bet in script if we don’t beat him and he doubles the amount 
of script if we do.  This year we had 32 ladies sign up and 
he played two holes with each foursome.  Pat shot a score 
of 81, leaving quite a few lucky ladies as winners.  
On February 9

th
 we have one of our favorite tournaments, 

the Valentine Tournament.  This is a 4-person scramble. 
Unfortunately, we are unable to have our usual awards 
luncheon and that is reflected in the reduced price, but as 
always, we manage to work around those things and still 
have fun. 
Again, due to COVID, we are not having Board meetings in 
the Magnolia room.  We had been having them on the  
patio, but it got so crowded we decided in the interest of 
safety to have our meetings on ZOOM until it is safe to 
meet again.  Nevertheless, your Board is working hard for 
you.  I send out the minutes after they are approved by the 
Board, so they run about a month behind.  Please take the 
time to read through them.  If you have any questions or 
suggestions we would love to hear from you.   
We have had a few complaints regarding slow play.  Please 
keep up with the group in front of you.  Fill in your score 
card when you get to the next hole.  If you are unsure which 
club to use, take a couple with you so you don’t have to 
walk back to your cart to get another club.  In many cases 
you can start lining up your putt while somebody else is  
putting.  If you get behind, two of you can go on to the next 
hole and tee off while the other two are finishing.   And If 
you are one of the groups that has to wait a bit, please have 
a little patience and give them a chance to catch up. 
On a very sad note, I’m sure you all know by now that 
Frank Brown, husband of one of our members, Linda 
Brown, passed away.  I omitted it in last month’s bulletin but 
would like to extend our heartfelt condolences to Linda and 
her family.  I’m also sad to report, Ora Peterson, one of our 
past members, passed away last week.  Condolences to 
her husband Cy and their family.  If you hear of a member 
that is ill or has family that passed away, please let Alice 
Ramirez know as she is our Sunshine lady this year. 
In closing, I would like to remind you to please be  
considerate of others and remember to wear your mask 
around the Club House.   
Ina Pickard, President 
CLWGC 
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mailto:dinosaurs35@verizon.net


PARTNERS BEST BALL     
6-Jan-21     
Flight A 
Pos.   Team                Total Net  
1  Ousterhout, Bobby  +  Perry, Greg  61 
2  Castillo, Greg  +  Ireland, Marcus   63   
3  Evans, Jon  +  Rawlins, Dan      64   
Flight B     
Pos.   Team    
1  Shankland, Dave  +  Stinson, Bob   61   
2  Pinto, Michael + Wallace, Bruce    66   
3  Bader, Jason  +  Flores, Victor     66   
Flight C     
Pos.   Team    
1  Sell, Gary  +  Stone, Allan        62   
2  Kelley, Dan  +  Raworth, Don      64   
3  Kielty, Roger  +  Thompson, Dudley  66   
Flight D     
Pos.   Team    
1  Doidge, Edward  +  Musser, James  62   
2  Carlson, Dave  +  Viotti, Robert    63   
3  Russelle, Ted  +  Schutz, Randy    65 
18 MAX SKINS   
Player  
Chris Wilkeson   2  Hole 11, 18 
Bruce Wallace    1  Hole 15 
David Derse     1  Hole 17 
Gary Sell       1  Hole 3 
31 MAX SKINS  
Player  
Robert Viotti     1  Hole 14 
Rich Moline     1  Hole 17 
Edward Doidge   1  Hole 6 
Randy Schutz    1  Hole 8 

IND. TIN WHISTLE 
13-Jan-21 
Flight A  
Pos.    Player   
1  Dan Rawlins   20  
2  John Reed    19  
3  Jason Jernigan 19  
4  Greg Leathley  19 
Flight B  
Pos.    Player   
1  Allan Stone   22  
2  Jerry Watson  21  
3  Jason Bader   21  
4  T.Montgomery  20  
 
Flight C  
Pos.    Player   
1  Chuck Hawley  22  
2  Clive Taylor   18  
3  Dan Kelley    18  
4  Vern Kelch    17  
 
Flight D  
Pos.   Player   
1  James Musser 23  
2  Oscar Rowland 22  
3  Ross Hanover  20  
4  Rodney Smith  18  

18 MAX SKINS   
Player  
Steve Duggins 2  Hole 11, 12 
Jason Bader   2  Hole 2, 18 
Clive Taylor   1  Hole 15 
Kurt Mascio   1  Hole 10 
Theo Delehanty 1  Hole 16 
Gary Sell     1  Hole 13 
T. Montgomery 1  Hole 4 
Allan Stone   1  Hole 8 
 
31 MAX SKINS   
Player Skins  
Robert Viotti   2  Hole 1, 16 
Ted Russelle  2  Hole 7, 14 
Barry Talbot   1  Hole 18 
Rodney Smith  1  Hole 12 
Edward Doidge 1  Hole 3 
James Musser 1  Hole 4 
Oscar Rowland 1  Hole 5 
Richard Dawson1  Hole 6 
 
 
 

PARTNERS BEST SHOT    
20-Jan-21     
Flight A  
Pos.     Players              Total Net   
1  Reed, John  +  Sanders, Mike       67   
2  Leathley, Greg  +  McCain, Steve     68   
3  Duggins, Steve  +  Halsey, Rick      69   
4  Finger, Frederick  +  Merritt, Jim      70   
Flight B  
Pos.     Players    
1  Kelley, Dan  +  Scheinker, Mike      67   
2  Flores, Victor  +  Raworth, Don      68   
3  Coughlin, Philip  +  Jacobson, Bob    72   
4  Kamashian, Joe  +  Montgomery, Travis 73   
Flight C  
Pos.     Players    
1  Hawley, Chuck  +  Tucker, Richard    68   
2  Meredith, Van  +  Whipple, James     69   
3  Kielty, Roger  +  Thompson, Dudley    70   
4  Popper, Walt  +  Ramirez, Carlos     73   
Flight D  
Pos.     Players    
1  Hanover, Ross  +  Stanovich, Robert   70   
2  Fuhrman, Tom  +  Rowland, Oscar    71   
3  Pickard, Robert  +  Tice, Bob        76   
4  Carlson, Dave  +  Viotti, Robert      76   
   

2 BEST BALLS OF 4SOME     
27-Jan-21     
A Flight  
Pos.      Foursome              Total Net   
1  Kim + Loomer + Shankland + Smith    121   
2  McCain + Nelson + Pinto + Scudieri    122   
3  Bader + Meredith + Miller + Stanovich  129   
4  Anton Riniti + Jason Bader +  
  Richard Tucker + Mark Mcleod       129    
B Flight  
Pos.      Foursome    
1  Jernigan + Raworth + Sanchez + Viotti  124   
2  Fuhrman + Leathley + Russelle + Steed 127   
3  Kielty + Rowland + Vandruff + Wallace  131   
4  Duggins + Evans + Hanover + Mcleod  135 
   
18 MAX SKINS 
Player  
Robert Sanchez  1  Hole 1 
Jerry Watson   1  Hole 13 
Mike Sanders   1  Hole 3 
Kurt Miller     1  Hole 18 
Mike Scheinker  1  Hole 7 
Steve McCain   1  Hole 5 
Kurt Mascio    1  Hole 9 
31 MAX SKINS 
Player  
Bob Tice      2  Hole 2, 15 
Robert Viotti    1  Hole 18 
Rodney Smith   1  Hole 11 
Randy Schutz   1  Hole 17 
Ted Russelle   1  Hole 14 
Robert Stanovich 1  Hole 5 
Leroy Nelson   1  Hole 8 



Meet Your New Directors 
 
Dan Rawlins – Major Tournaments Director 
A Southern California native, Dan Rawlins was born in Long Beach, thanks to the 
US Navy where his father was stationed. He grew up in Huntington Beach and 
met his wife Sheri at Marina H.S. in his junior year, she was a sophomore.  They 
were married in 1980, shortly after she graduated and celebrated their 40

th
  

anniversary this past July.  They are the proud parents of a son and daughter and 
the grandparents of five with a sixth on the way. 
Following high school graduation in 1978 Dan worked in the oil fields on a  
production rig for eight years.  In 1986 he moved on to McDonnell Douglas, later 

becoming Boeing, and entered a five-year apprentice program to become a “block jig and die maker/
master plaster pattern maker”. After 15 years at McDD/Boeing he became a licensed contractor and 
worked primarily in commercial construction, managing large scale projects. He completed his  
working years with The Irvine Company as a construction consultant, retiring in 2019. 
Dan and Sheri purchased their home on the third fairway in 2014 and like many of us were 
“weekenders” until he retired.  Your Major Tournaments Director – Dan Rawlins! 

 
Dave Nickel – Green Committee Representative 
A native of Wisconsin, Dave grew up on a dairy farm, the oldest of 12 children 
(they didn’t have a tv on the farm) and arrived in California thanks to the U.S. Air 
Force, serving four years at Vandenberg AFB.  He was a “liquid fuel specialist” 
and helped develop fuels for the Atlas and Titan missiles.  Those streaks we saw 
in the sky were thanks to his expertise. 
Dave and his wife Ann recently celebrated their 50

th
 wedding anniversary and 

are the proud parents of a son and a daughter (they had a tv).  They lived in  
Torrance for over 30 years, during which time Dave worked for McDonnell  
Douglas, later Boeing, before retiring after 30 years as a Project Coordinator.   

He worked on commercial and military planes, his favorites being the MD-80, DC-10 and C-17. 
Moving to Canyon Lake in 2009, Dave was not one to have “idle time on his hands”. He joined the 
Canyon Lake Men’s Golf Club (CLMGC) and soon became involved in the Tuesday Work Group 
(TWG) where he served as Chairman for four years.  Now on the Men’s Golf Club board he serves 
as your representative on the Green Committee.    
Your Green Committee Representative – Dave Nickel! 

 
Jason Jernigan – Treasurer 
Another California native, Jason was born in Sacramento in 1980 and his family 
moved to Sunnymead (now Moreno Valley) shortly thereafter.  He grew up in 
Moreno Valley along with his four siblings, a sister who lives in Canyon Lake, a 
half-brother who formerly  lived in Canyon Lake and a step-sister and  
stepbrother.  Jason moved here in 2017. He graduated from CSU San  
Bernardino in 2002 with a BA in Communications.   
As a youth, Jason played golf, baseball, football, basketball and rode dirt bikes.  
In 2004, he won an off-road  dirt bike racing championship in the “Big 6 Series”.  
The next year he crashed and tore up his knee, had three surgeries and  

effectively ended his racing career. 
Jason started working in the mortgage industry ten years ago as a loan consultant “helping clients 
with procuring financing in order to purchase or refinance a home”.  In his spare time, he has  
become active in the Canyon Lake community, serving on the POA Finance Committee and now the 
Men’s Golf Club board. 
He says “So now, I work, play golf and irritate all the “old guys” on Wednesday’s”.  He says he also 
enjoys spending time with his girlfriend  and her daughter.  Your Treasurer – Jason Jernigan 
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Notes: 
  
CLWGC & CLMGC 
8:00am Shotgun 
9:00am 9er’s 
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Partners 
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Two Best 
Balls of 
4Some 

3-2-1 
Cha Cha 

  

 
 

 

 
 

 

Board Mtg. 

Gross/Net 

CLWGC  

Valentine  

Tournament 

No Putts 

Pick your 4some 

Kickers 

9ers golf 

10.00 

9ers golf 

10.00 

 

SB&R Menifee 

Lakes 

Valentine’s Day President’s Day 

Two Best 
Balls 4 on 9 
4 on 18 

9ers Valentine 

Tournament 

11:00 

General Board Mtg 

9ers gross/net 
10.00 

Chip Barker 

Jeff Boettcher 

 
Byron Connick 
Mark Violassi 

Mike Connor 
Dennis Franks 
Tom Scudieri 

Harry Fritsch Dylan Hemborg 

Fred Hemborg 

Todd Lloyd 
Matt Williams Mark Louder 

 

Tom Mershon 
Curt Schneider 
Gordon Westby 

Brandon Mojarro 

Bob Shuman 

CLMGC 

 Sweetheart Tourn.  





Tuesday Work Group 
 

The primary responsibility of the Tuesday Work Group (TWG) is to perform volunteer work that will 
beautify and improve Canyon Lake Golf Course and work with POA management to develop and 
implement projects that will enhance the golf course and promote play. 
 
The TWG has been in existence for more than 40 years and has members who have served for over 
30 years. They typically run 40 to 50 members on their roster with 20 to 30 eager to work each 
Tuesday. A typical Tuesday will start around 7:30 in the morning with donuts and coffee and a short 
safety meeting before assignments are given and work begins. They provide between 300 to 400 
man hours of volunteer labor on the golf course each month. All work is coordinated with the golf 
maintenance superintendent and the head golf professional to limit any interference on the course. 
A few of the routine projects that happen regularly are sanding the divots on the course, trimming 
bushes and low hanging branches and concrete repair. Even though golfers are responsible to  
repair or fill their divot many go unattended so the “Sanding Crew” goes out weekly to fill divots that 
have been overlooked.  Overgrowth of bushes and trees are an ongoing challenge on the golf 
course and the TWG “Trimming Crew” is out in force regularly to assist our maintenance company 
when needed. The golf course is over 50 years old with failing cart paths in many areas. The 
“Concrete Crew” does the demolition, grading, forming, mixing and pouring new concrete to replace 
many of the failed paths. 
 
In addition to their normal efforts to beatify the golf course the TWG crews are responsible, in whole 
or in part, for many of the major improvements seen on the course today. A few of the notable  
projects are the setting of the giant boulders at each tee and the mounting of the bronze plaques. 
They formed and poured the concrete pads and installed all the cement benches on the course. 
They poured the concrete foundation and assisted with the installation of the post clock at the  
putting green and they rebuilt the rock hillside below the 14

th
 tee box. 

 
The Tuesday Work Group is managed by a seven member Board led by Chairman Sam Theodora. 
They work closely with the Operations Department managed by Steve Schneider and Field  
Superintendent Sal Medina. 
 
The Tuesday Work Group is a tremendous asset to the golf course and the volunteers can take 
pride with their contribution to the community. Membership is open to anyone who would like to  
volunteer their time, meet new people and share their talents. Joining is easy. Just show up any 
Tuesday morning at the golf course maintenance yard at 7:30 am for donuts and coffee and be 
ready to go to work. For more information contact Sam Theodora at 951-244-4474. 



Green Committee 
 
 

The Green Committee is charged with the preservation, enhancement and maintenance of the golf 
course and works closely with the Operations Department to fulfill their responsibilities. The  
Committee consists of seven members and one alternate. Five of the members are appointed by the 
POA Board of Directors and three selected from major groups in the golf community. The current 
Chairman is Valerie Montgomery. 
The golf course is a living amenity that can change daily and is affected by weather, maintenance 
and misuse and therefore the Committee works closely with both of the outside vendors that  
maintain and operate our golf course. The committee chairman meets monthly with the maintenance 
superintendent along with an Operations supervisor to tour the entire course to identify and record 
weak areas that will need special attention. The Committee also works closely with the golf  
professional for rules issues, cart matters or other concerns that would affect play on the course. 
The Green Committee also works closely with a volunteer group, the Tuesday Work Group (TWG), 
on an assortment of projects or repairs that improve and enhance our golf course.  
Aside from care and maintenance of the golf course the Green Committee works on larger projects 
as directed by the Board. Most recently the Committee has culminated over three years of work by 
identifying irrigation problems and discovering solutions that will improve the turf condition and save 
hundreds of thousands of gallons of water each year. The Irrigation project design has been  
completed and bids are currently being reviewed.  
Another project the Committee has worked on over the past two years is their review of the  
maintenance scope of work which is part of the maintenance contract. Many hours were spent  
evaluating each section and incorporating the drought tolerant areas into the scope. The RFP went 
out late last year and to everyone’s pleasure BrightView was the successful bidder and will continue 
maintaining our course through April 2026. 
The Committee meets regularly on the second Thursday of the month at 1 pm in the Magnolia 
Room. It is an open meeting to all members of the community and visitors are welcome.  
 

It is that time of year to sign up for the CLWGC Annual Valentine's  
Tournament--"All You Need is Love....and Golf" on February 9, 2021.  
 
This tournament is one of the most anticipated tournaments of the year 
with a fun Scramble Format, Prizes are awarded in different flights, both 
Gross and Net, Closet to the Pin and of course our own Pat Kemball teeing 
it off for your group on Hole 12.   
 
Form your team today and sign up in the Pro Shop.  The Tournament Fee 
is $21.  The fee does not include Green Fees and unfortunately, we will not 
be providing lunch due to COVID restrictions.  
 
Look forward to seeing you on February 9th! 
 
Your Valentine Committee, 
KK Beecher, Linda Johnson, Linda Kamashian and Anne Norris 





Kela Greene 

Customer Relationship Manager 

 

13465 Lakeshore Drive 

Unit 105 

Lake Elsinore, CA 92530 

951-442-9832Cell 

info@venusprintingle.com 

We now offer Social Media / Website Services 

Join the fun in 2020! 

mailto:info@venusprintingle.com





